Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

July 29, 2003

Chair Kempkes called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present: Ted Kempkes, Mary Satterwhite, and Elvis Presley.

Others present:  Mayor Boho, D.C.C.T. Revak, Fred Krenzke, Police Chief Moore, Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier, Bob Newbury, and Cindy Lobermeier.

Public Comment:

Mr. Newbury:
    3 perfectly good officers that this City has had and eliminate the part time help. Mr. Newbury got in an accident and one of the part time officers gave him a hard time. Officer Rose is the officer in question. If Mr. Newbury has any problems he can go to Chief Moore, Assistant Chief Lobermeier, or Officer Clapero.

Mr. Newbury left the

meeting at 7:05 PM.

Mr. Presley:
Had Cert Program people help with the parade, and the function went very well.

Police Chief Moore:
An announcement that he wants them to be aware of the fact that his plan is to retire on January 3, 2004. Have some issues that need to be discussed.

Mr. Kempkes:
When is it (retirement) to be made official so committee members can decide what needs to be done.

Mayor Boho:
We will advertise for the job position, but not rule out anyone in the department from applying.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Presley to receive and place on file the minutes of the meeting held on June 26, 2003. Carried.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Presley to recommend payment to the Common Council department invoices as presented. Carried.

Chief Moore received a letter from Robert Horenberger, dated July 5. Mr. Horenberger would-like to thank Chief Moore for the ride-along on July 3, 2003, and commend the police officers for their fine work.

Mr. Kempkes commented that the department is slightly over budget at this time of the budget year. Chief Moore stated that this is due to expenses paid in the beginning of the budget year.

Mr. Kempkes asked Chief Moore if his request for vacation from August 14 to September 21, 2003 will have a negative impact on the department budget? Chief Moore replied not that he is aware of.
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Mr. Presley asked Chief Moore if he would be available for contact if Assistant Chief Lobermeier had questions or concerns? Chief Moore: Yes.

Chief Moore stated that the department received a computer, printer, and fax machine at no charge through a state funded program titled ‘Missing and Exploited Children’.

Mr. Kempkes stated that committee members were disappointed with the information received from the Chief (Officer Daily Activity Format). Why did you change the report? Chief Moore stated the other reports provided to committee members give them more information. Mr. Kempkes informed Chief Moore that he wants officer action stated in 15 minute increments, and wants to know why it has been changed. Mr. Kempkes informed the Chief that instructions to him were to give more detail, and he didn’t do it. Chief Moore stated that as the Commander of the police department he is doing what he feels is a better report. Mr. Kempkes stated that he is not happy with the report the Chief has provided. Mrs. Satterwhite stated that corporate counsel has been contacted to find out what procedures are in this matter. Mayor Boho will find out who is running the show. Chief Moore stated that he was not in agreement with committee report requests.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite to table discussion of new squad car. Motion died for lack of a second.

Mr. Kempkes: The department has two squad cars. The 1994 Ford is a backup squad. Use the newer squad as a backup and purchase a new squad. Mr. Presley asked if the Price County Sheriff’s Department would loan the department a squad if the City of Phillips needed one? Assistant Chief Lobermeier stated that the County cannot spare the use of one of their squads. Mr. Kempkes asked about annual mileage totaled by each squad. Assistant Chief Lobermeier stated that the main squad puts on 3,000 miles a month, and the backup squad between 10,000 to 15,000 miles a year. Mr. Presley asked Chief Moore if he keeps track of all repairs on the two squads at Phillips Service Center. Chief Moore: Yes. Chief Moore informed committee members that a new Ford Crown Victoria Squad Car would cost approximately $24,000. A new Ford Expedition would cost approximately $26,000. Chief Moore further stated that upon final payment of the lease the newer squad car can be purchased for $1.00. Mr. Kempkes asked Chief Moore how he arrived at the figure of $4,000 for gas and oil for the two squads. Chief Moore works off of the previous year’s budget, and projects cost for the following year’s budget. Mr. Presley asked Chief Moore if the City gets a better deal on a new car than the regular citizen. Chief Moore:

Yes.

The CERT Program could provide funding for a phone and signs, and other items related to a Neighborhood Watch Program, parade routes, emergency No Parking Signs, etc. Chief Moore plans to retire, and in planning for a smooth transition from one Chief to another, would like to go door-to​door for introduction purposes. Mr. Kempkes felt that the new Chief should be the one to decide if he wants to do this or not.
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Mayor Boho asked Mr. Kempkes to attend the union arbitration session to be held on September 9, 2003 at 9:00 AM. Chief Moore will be unable to attend.

Committee members set a meeting date and time of August 26, 2003 at 7:00 PM.

Committee members adjourned the meeting at 7:55 PM.
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